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Southend Primary School 
 
 
Dear Consultee, 
 
Review of Education Provision 
Notice and Summary of Proposal for closing Southend Primary School 
Schools Consultation (Scotland) Act 2010 
                             
Background 
 
Argyll and Bute Council, through its Education Service, aims to realise ambition, 
excellence and equity for all.   
 
The Council is consulting on a proposal to close Southend Primary School. This 
notice provides a summary of a proposal that you may have an interest in or are 
required to be notified of, giving you key information about the proposal. 
 
The Council is conducting a public consultation process. This will commence on 31st 
August 2023 and will conclude on 27th October 2023. This is the period within which 
you will be able to make written representations to the Council in respect of the 
proposal.  If you wish your view to be taken account of in the consultation exercise 
you must submit your written representation within this period. This notice and 
summary provides further information on where a full copy of the proposal may be 
obtained or referenced and also advises on how you can make written 
representations to the Council. 
 
The Council will hold a meeting where officers will be able to provide information on 
the proposal.  The details of the public meeting are contained in this notice and 
summary. 
 



It is important that everyone we are consulting tells us what they think of the 
proposal. Please read this notice and summary and then consider the contents of the 
proposal document. You can then tell us what you think of the proposal by making 
written representation and/or by attending the public meeting. T



b) Continued Mothballing of Southend Primary with the pupils zoned to Castlehill 
Primary School, 

c) Re-open Southend Primary School and realign its catchment area, 
d) Close Southend Primary School and realign its catchment area to Castlehill 

Primary School (the Proposal). 
Written representations may be made on those alternatives as well as on the 
proposal. 
 
Written representations on the proposal may suggest other alternatives to the 
proposal. 

 
What will we do? 
 
We will consult with people by: 
 

 

https://www.argyll-bute.gov.uk/school-consultations-and-proposals
https://www.argyll-bute.gov.uk/school-consultations-and-proposals
mailto:argyllhousereception@argyll-bute.gov.uk


All the points raised during the consultation will be carefully considered and Elected 
Members will then decide if the plan should go ahead. 
 
If the suggestion goes ahead, any children from Southend Primary School catchment 
area would be educated at Castlehill Primary School. 
 
Please note that this summary document is for convenience only.  Full details of the 
consultation can be obtained from: 
 

 Council Headquarters, Kilmory, Lochgilphead, Argyll, PA31 8RT 
 Education Offices, Argyll House, Dunoon, Argyll, PA23 8AJ 
 Campbeltown Public Library, Kinloch Road, Town Centre, Campbeltown, 

PA28 6EG 
 Lochgilphead Service Point, 1A Manse Brae, Lochgilphead, PA31 8RD 
 Castlehill Primary School, Ralston Road,Campbeltown.PA28 6LE 
 Dunaverty Hall, Southend, Campbeltown, Argyll & Bute, PA28 6RF 

 
It is also available electronically via our website: 

 https://www.argyll-bute.gov.uk/school-consultations-and-proposals  

https://www.argyll-bute.gov.uk/servicepoint/lochgilphead-customer-service-point
https://www.argyll-bute.gov.uk/school-consultations-and-proposals
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